BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING
Tuesday, June 14, 2022 6:13 PM — Tyringham Town Hall, 116 Main Road

Board members present: James Consolati, Matthew Puntin, Michael Curtin.
Others present: Molly Curtin-Schaefer

Treasurer warrants were approved. Previous minutes were approved.

Mail: The Winter Recovery Assistance Program (WRAP) contract was signed. A notice that
our elevator needs a fire control switch replaced and an annual inspection will be preformed
again within 90 days. A request to install a Kestrell Box at the Town Pool was approved.

ASSESSORS: A discussion ensued regarding the possible appointment of Laura Lee Bertram
as clerk to the Assessors Board. It was agreed that this position will not interfere with the
assistant position in the Selectmen’s office. The Board of Assessors will make an appointment
in the future.

HEATHING OIL FOR THE 22/23 HEARING SEASON: It was approved to contract with Lipton
QOil for heating oil. This is not a locked in price. Miribito will lock in, however, due to all the
issues the Town has had with this company, it was agreed not to contract with them.

CEMETERY PRICING: It was approved to increase the burial fee from $400.00 to $500.00 for
a standard burial and from $75.00 to $100.00 for a cremation. No opposition.

KRESTRELL BOX: A request to install a krestrell box at the Town Pool on a 4 x 4 pressure
treated post was approved by Matthew Puntin and James Consolati, Michael Curtin, not in
favor.

OLD BUSINESS: Matthew Puntin discussed the request from Joe Janis to have questions

answered by our town cosunsel. It was agreed to have all questions directed to the Board of
Selectmen.

Adjourned 6:46 pm

James Consolati, Chairman

Matthew Puntin, Clerk
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Michael Cuftin, Member



